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March 25, 2020 
 

Diocese of Gaylord: 
 
This morning in Rome, an announcement of the transfer of our Bishop, Steven J Raica, to the Diocese 
of Birmingham in Alabama was made public. He will serve as the fifth Bishop of Birmingham. While this 
is a loss for the Diocese of Gaylord, we rejoice with the people of Birmingham.  
  
Our prayers accompany Bishop Raica during this time of transition for him as well as for both dioceses. 
We also want to take this moment to thank Bishop Raica for his dedicated and pastoral care of our 
Diocese, our Clergy and the lay faithful. 
  
Bishop Raica will be presented via a press conference that will take place at the pastoral center in the 
Diocese of Birmingham at 11:00 a.m. EDT today. You may follow it live at www.bhmdiocese.org. 
  
Normally the transfer of a Bishop to another diocese takes place within two months. Given the current 
uncertainties, Bishop Raica urged that the installation be delayed one month, thus it has been 
scheduled for Tuesday, June 23, 2020. It will be held at the Cathedral of St Paul in Birmingham, 
Alabama. In this way, Bishop Raica will remain here to accompany the people of Gaylord through this 
current health situation. 
  
  

In servitio Christi, 
 

 
 
Deacon Kevin Endres 
Chancellor 
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